CITY OF COVINGTON, VIRGINIA

NOTICE OF EMERGENCY SERVICES CONTRACT AWARD

The City of Covington, Virginia advertised for an invitation to bid for construction of the
emergency storm drain replacement project on Durant Road, near the intersection of Totten
Drive.

The Emergency Services Contract was awarded to: Hammond-Mitchell. 155 Dolly Ann,
Covington, VA.

The basis for the emergency procurement is as follows:

The failing pipe was near complete failure. The City does not have specific heavy equipment or
personnel with the specific knowledge to repair the failing pipe.

The City Manager determined that the public’s health, safety and convenience of working
drainage were at high risk as a result of the failing pipe. Action was required and the invitation to
bid was advertised to replace the damaged pipe in a timely manner. This work was to be
completed while VDOT had road closures from 9 am to 3 pm, September 16-19, 2014.

Hammond-Mitchell was selected as the contractor based on its submission of bid for proposal.

THIS EMERGENCY SERVICES CONTRACT AWARD IS HEREBY APPROVED BY THE
CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF COVINGTON EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 14, 2014. THIS
NOTICE SHALL BE POSTED ON THE CITY’S WEBSITE AND THE FRONT DOOR OF
CITY HALL FOR 10 DAYS.

Thomas H. Sibold, Jr., Mayor

Edith S. Wood, City Clerk
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